
 

17 Aug 2022 

 

The President Our ref LTA/VAC/V30.000.000/22 

Singapore Motor Cycle Trade Association 

9 Jurong Town Hall Road  

#03-13 

Singapore 609431 

Your ref - 

Tel 65535643 Fax 65535329 

    

(mail@smcta.org.sg) 
 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 

 

1. From 1 September 2022, motorcycles or scooters that undergo CVP inspection for 

“Attachment of Side-car” at the LTA-Authorised Inspections Centre (“AICs”) will be subject to 

weighing of their unladen weight (“ULW”).   

 

2.      Motorcycles or scooters fitted with a side-car that exceed the ULW limit of 400kg for 

motorcycles will not be allowed to pass the CVP inspection.    

 

3. Applications for the CVP inspection can only be made at the four AICs with weighing 

services listed below. Applicants may check with the respective AICs for the application and 

weighing fees.  

 

• JIC Inspection Services (Pioneer) 

• STA Inspection (Boon Lay) 

• STA Inspection (Sin Ming)  

• VICOM Inspection Centre (Sin Ming) 

 

4.        Please inform your members of the above. Should you have any enquiry or require any 

assistance on the matter, you may contact Mr Neo Aik Hing on DID: 6553 5700 or Mr Nur Azhar 

on DID: 6553 5549. 

 

5.         Thank you. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Tan Zhi Chiang 

Deputy Director, Vehicle Approval & Control 

Vehicle Services Group 

[This is a computer-generated letter, no signature is required.] 

REVISED CHANGE OF VEHICLE PARTICULAR (CVP) REQUIREMENT FOR 

ATTACHMENT OF MOTORCYCLE SIDE-CAR 


